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Sinead Smith

From: Crooks, Lucy <Lucy.Crooks@naturalengland.org.uk>

Sent: 17 July 2019 09:53

To: Richard Timms

Subject: RE: 11/1948: Monk Lakes, Staplehurst Road, Maidstone 

Dear Richard, 

 

Apologies for the delay. I have been out of the office and attending day meetings.  

 

I can confirm that Natural England are satisfied with the response from the applicant. However Natural 

England advises the applicant to consult with the Environment Agency before undertaking any fisheries 

management on the site. Furthermore we would recommend that the applicant seeks advice from the 

Environment Agency at the earliest opportunity. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Lucy 

 

Lucy Crooks 

Lead Advisor 

Natural England 

Floor 9, International House 

Ashford, Kent, TN23 1HU 

� 07554116046 

 

Working days are Tuesday, and Wednesday and Thursday until 2.30pm 

 

www.gov.uk/natural-england 

 

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy, where wildlife is protected 

and England’s traditional landscapes are safeguarded for future generations. 

 

In an effort to reduce Natural England's carbon footprint, I will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to 

meetings and attend via audio, video or web conferencing. 

 

Natural England is accredited to the Cabinet Office Customer Service Excellence Standard 
 

From: Richard Timms [mailto:RichardTimms@maidstone.gov.uk]  

Sent: 11 July 2019 11:11 

To: Crooks, Lucy  

Subject: RE: 11/1948: Monk Lakes, Staplehurst Road, Maidstone  

 

Lucy, 

 

Not sure if you responded to this? Is this sufficient or are you advising that we need the Environment 

Agency to be satisfied with this approach as well? 

 

Regards  

 

Richard Timms MRTPI 
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Principal Planning Officer 

Development Management 

Maidstone Borough Council, Maidstone House, King Street, Maidstone, Kent, ME15 6JQ 

t: 01622 602325 w: www.maidstone.gov.uk  

 

Planning Performance Agreements (PPA’s) 

Effective Project Management & Member Engagement from Pre-

application through to a Decision 

Information and fees can be found here 

 

01622 602551 • AustinMackie@Maidstone.gov.uk 

 

From: Richard Timms  

Sent: 19 June 2019 15:11 

To: 'Crooks, Lucy' 

Subject: 11/1948: Monk Lakes, Staplehurst Road, Maidstone  

 

Lucy, 

 

Can I have your response asap please. 

 

Regards 

 

Richard Timms MRTPI 

Principal Planning Officer 

Development Management 

Maidstone Borough Council, Maidstone House, King Street, Maidstone, Kent, ME15 6JQ 

t: 01622 602325 w: www.maidstone.gov.uk  

 

From: Chris Whitehouse [mailto:c.whitehouse@nextphasedevelopment.co.uk]  

Sent: 19 June 2019 14:24 

To: Richard Timms 

Cc: Emily 

Subject: RE: Monk Lakes, Staplehurst Road, Maidstone  

 

Richard 

 

I provide a response to the Natural England letter on behalf of the applicants. 

 

Regards 

 

Chris 

 

Christopher Whitehouse MRICS BSc (Hons) RICS Accredited Expert Witness  

Managing Director / Chartered Planning & Development Surveyor 

For and on behalf of  
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HEAD OFFICE: 8 Bore Street, Lichfield, Staffordshire, WS13 6LL Tel: (01543) 571 718 

LONDON: 16 Upper Woburn Place, London, WC1H 0BS Tel: (020) 3741 8225 

Email: c.whitehouse@nextphasedevelopment.co.uk  

Privileged and confidential information may be contained in this message. If you are not the addressee 

indicated in this message (or responsible for delivery of the message to such person), you may not copy or 

deliver this message to anyone. In such case, you should destroy this message and notify us immediately. 

NextPhase Development Ltd accepts no liability for the content of this email or for the consequences unless 

that information is subsequently confirmed in writing. 

 

Using your personal information – By sending us an email any personal data provided will be collected in 

order to process your request. NextPhase take your privacy seriously and will only use and retain the 

information for as long as is necessary and in line with our Privacy Notice. To request a copy of this notice, 

manage your preferences or to unsubscribe please notify us by clicking here. 

 

 

 

From: Richard Timms <RichardTimms@maidstone.gov.uk>  

Sent: 13 June 2019 14:38 

To: Chris Whitehouse <c.whitehouse@nextphasedevelopment.co.uk> 

Subject: FW: Monk Lakes, Staplehurst Road, Maidstone  

 

Dear Chris, 

 

Are you able to provide the clarifications please so I can go back to NE. 

 

Regards 

 

Richard Timms MRTPI 

Principal Planning Officer 

Development Management 

Maidstone Borough Council, Maidstone House, King Street, Maidstone, Kent, ME15 6JQ 

t: 01622 602325 w: www.maidstone.gov.uk  

 

From: Crooks, Lucy [mailto:Lucy.Crooks@naturalengland.org.uk]  

Sent: 13 June 2019 14:29 

To: Richard Timms 

Cc: Crooks, Lucy 

Subject: Monk Lakes, Staplehurst Road, Maidstone  

 

Your Ref: 11/1948 

Our Ref: 283293 

 

Dear Richard, 

 

Thank you for sending the additional information for the above consultation. Please find attached the 

response from Natural England. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with regards to this response should you have any further queries. 

 

Best wishes, 
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Lucy 

 

 

 

Lucy Crooks 

Lead Advisor 

Natural England 

Floor 9, International House 

Ashford, Kent, TN23 1HU 

� 07554116046 

 

Working days are Tuesday, and Wednesday and Thursday until 2.30pm 

 

www.gov.uk/natural-england 
 

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy, where wildlife is protected 

and England’s traditional landscapes are safeguarded for future generations. 
 

In an effort to reduce Natural England's carbon footprint, I will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to 

meetings and attend via audio, video or web conferencing. 

 

Natural England is accredited to the Cabinet Office Customer Service Excellence Standard 
 

 
This email and any attachments is intended for the named recipient only. If you have received it in error you have no 

authority to use, disclose, store or copy any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the sender. Whilst 

this email and associated attachments will have been checked for known viruses whilst within the Natural England 

systems, we can accept no responsibility once it has left our systems. Communications on Natural England systems 

may be monitored and/or recorded to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.  

To access our digital services please visit www.maidstone.gov.uk/service 

Sign up to receive your Council Tax bill by email 

http://www.maidstone.gov.uk/emailbilling  

  

We understand the importance of ensuring that personal data, including sensitive 

personal data is always treated lawfully and appropriately and that the rights of 

individuals are upheld.  

  

We are required to collect, use and hold personal data about individuals. Data is 

required for the purposes of carrying out our statutory obligations, delivering 

services and meeting the needs of individuals that we deal with. This includes 

current, past and prospective employees, service users, members of the public, Members 

of the Council, our business partners and other local authorities or public bodies.  

  

To view our full statement to see how your data will be stored and processed please 

visit https://maidstone.gov.uk/dataprotection  

  

This email is confidential. If you receive it by mistake, please advise the sender by 

email immediately. 

Any unauthorised use of the message or attachments is prohibited. Unless stated 

otherwise, any opinions are personal and cannot be attributed to Maidstone Borough 

Council. 

Unless a purchase order is attached this email is not a contract or an order.  

It is your responsibility to carry out Virus checks before opening any attachments. 

 

To access our digital services please visit www.maidstone.gov.uk/service 

Sign up to receive your Council Tax bill by email 

http://www.maidstone.gov.uk/emailbilling  

  

We understand the importance of ensuring that personal data, including sensitive 
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personal data is always treated lawfully and appropriately and that the rights of 

individuals are upheld.  

  

We are required to collect, use and hold personal data about individuals. Data is 

required for the purposes of carrying out our statutory obligations, delivering 

services and meeting the needs of individuals that we deal with. This includes 

current, past and prospective employees, service users, members of the public, Members 

of the Council, our business partners and other local authorities or public bodies.  

  

To view our full statement to see how your data will be stored and processed please 

visit https://maidstone.gov.uk/dataprotection  

  

This email is confidential. If you receive it by mistake, please advise the sender by 

email immediately. 

Any unauthorised use of the message or attachments is prohibited. Unless stated 

otherwise, any opinions are personal and cannot be attributed to Maidstone Borough 

Council. 

Unless a purchase order is attached this email is not a contract or an order.  

It is your responsibility to carry out Virus checks before opening any attachments. 

 

This email and any attachments is intended for the named recipient only. If you have received it in error you 

have no authority to use, disclose, store or copy any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the 

sender. Whilst this email and associated attachments will have been checked for known viruses whilst 

within the Natural England systems, we can accept no responsibility once it has left our systems. 

Communications on Natural England systems may be monitored and/or recorded to secure the effective 

operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.  


